Cyngor Cymuned Llywel Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 21st April 2022 at 7.30.

Members Present : 
Bernard Attkins (chairman),  Lynn White , Janice Williams, Sheila Davies, Gareth Davies (vice chairman), Cllr Edwin Roderick, Dave Howells, Wynne Pugh,  Mrs J Davies (clerk)	
Apologies: 
Approval of minutes: The minutes for the 29th March 2022 meeting were accepted as a true record of the business of the meeting and were therefore signed by the vice chairman. Proposed by Lynn White and seconded by Janice Williams.
Matters arising from the minutes: 
a. Wood u believe it - Playground equipment - Trim trail to be fitted at the end of April.
b. BBNP Barbara (1.2.22) - Clerk awaiting update. 
c. Mid Wales Housing - (19.4.22) will look into smell and rubbish. 

Planning : 
There was none. 

Highways:  
The chair noted that the hole in the road by Bwysfa was still in need of desperate repair.  Cllr Edwin Roderick said it was being held up due to the proximity to the river. 
Wynne Pugh asked about the road under the rocks on the way to Sennybridge – Cllr Edwin Roderick noted this is meant to be done this financial year. 
Cooption of Traianmawr Ward –none – clerk to make new flyers and posters to distribute. 
Correspondence – 
a. Powys ( 4.4.22 ): Election of three Town/Community Councillors to the Community Sub-Committee of 
the Powys Standards Committee 
As you and your Council will know the Powys Standards Community Sub-Committee deals 
with Standards matters affecting Town and Community Councils.  It consists of 9 Members 
(the maximum number permitted) made up as follows:- 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]•  5 Independent (Lay) Members serving on the main Standards Committee 
(they must be in the majority) 
•  3 Community/Town Councillors representing town/community councils (one 
each from each of the three shire areas of Brecknockshire, Montgomeryshire 
and Radnorshire),  
•  1 County Councillor (appointed by the main Standards Committee from 
amongst the four County Councillors serving on the main Standards 
Committee) 
Following the local Council elections at the beginning of May it will be necessary to make 
new Town/Community Councillor appointments to the Community Sub-Committee. 
The appointment of Town and Community Councillors to the Community Sub-Committee 
is undertaken by the main Standards Committee following a postal nomination exercise 
and a postal ballot in the event of their being more than one nomination for the shire in 
question. 
Accordingly I enclose herewith a nomination form on which your Council after the May 2022 
elections may, if they wish, nominate a Councillor from a Town or Community Council within 
your Shire area.  I also enclose a role profile.   
b.  POWYS COMMUNITY HEALTH COUNCIL Patient Survey about Community Pharmacies (8.4.22) : Powys Community Health Council (CHC) would like to hear patients’ experience and feedback so we can better understand what Powys residents’ views are about accessing their local community pharmacy.
We will share the feedback we receive with Welsh Government and with Powys Teaching Health Board.
We would be very grateful if you could share our survey as widely as possible.
The Online Survey is available at the following link:
https://forms.office.com/r/fLGkSQjxyj
c.  Pryor & Rickett Silviculture (11.4.22 ) : 
Dear Clerk of the Council, 
My name is Emma and I work for a company called Pryor & Rickett Silviculture as part of the team involved in the creation of new woodlands. We have offices across Wales as well as England and Scotland. 
We want to know about your ambition for trees in in the community. I want to establish a link within your Community Council regarding woodland creation, my idea is that we would correspond in writing or attend one of your meetings to provide a short presentation on woodlands in Wales. We want to answer your questions about trees and woodland creation in a friendly, open forum. Do you think this would be feasible and if so, who would we need to contact to enable this to happen?
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further questions.  
Kindest regards 
Emma
d. Mrs M Richards (21.4.22) emailed and asked to draw attention to the condition of the pavements on the High Street in Trecastle and the path to the Church – overgrown and in need clearing.  Clerk noted we had asked previously to have the path to the Church cleared.  All present Clerk to write to Highways and David Lewis PCC. 
e. Letter received from L. Rich with regards to number of animals being kept in the garden of the house.  Gareth Davies noted that the animals were being well looked after.   All present agreed for the clerk to write to Bush House noting that there were concerned residents in the village, about the animals being kept in the garden and some Community Councilors would be willing to come and discuss the issue. 

Any other Business: 
Lynn White noted that the playing field had had it’s first cut and had asked for the lower branches on the trees to be cut back. 
Lynn White said she had been in the park with her grandchildren and had picked up a pile of rubbish. 
Lynn White asked if all agreed to ask E Morgan to hedge the small hedge in the park – quote of £100 + VAT.  All present agreed. 
Lynn White asked how things were moving with the fixing of the new benches.  Dave Howells said he would get in contact with Steve and liaise with the clerk to deliver the benches. 
Lynn White noted that the Hall Committee were arranging a Celebration for the Queens Platinum Jubilee in the park – all to bring own picnic on the 5th June. Pimms, children’s craft, the YFC to help with sports and face painting. Lynn had been totting up number of children in the Llywel Community  - approximately 100 .  The clerk had found some engraved medals, coins and other gifts.  All present to purchase engraved medals from the Community Council to be given at the celebration in the park. 
Sheila Davies asked about the buses.  Dave Howells said he had continued to be in talks with Powys.  Cllr Edwin Roderick noted that new contract for buses were going out now – proposing 3 trips a day Brecon to Carmarthen.  All present agreed the clerk to write to John Forsey and James Evans. 

Next meeting:  The meeting ended at 9.15pm.  The next meeting Thursday 19th May 2022.   
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